SOUTH WEST POWER LIFTING ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 17th January 2021
MINUTES

Present: 
Richard Parker, Emily Greenway, Hira Teirney, Andy Liddle, Rebecca Ferris, Matthew Coelho, Rich Sawyer
Apologies:
Charlie Marillier, Mark Rattenberry, Ryan Edwards, 
Minutes of the 2012 AGM meeting were formally accepted.

Refunds for members is still valid. Fuel expenses paid for Ref/officials also still Valid. 
Chairman’s report was read out by Richard. 
Rebecca commented that it was a fair reflection of the year. Everyone agreed and accepted. 
Financial Report: Drew was unable to attend but shared accounts with Richard and Emily prior. The balance of our current account stands at £22,556.20 and Development account £19150.98.
Due to the lack of competitions, we have had minor expense out of the accounts for 2020. British Powerlifting members rebate being most of our income.
Andy asked if the organisation was non-profit. Richard agreed and explained that all money should go back into the sport with Competitions and Kit. 
Matthew asked about clarification on the Tiverton Competition held in 2020 and Richard explained that there were a few miscommunications with how Development Competitions work. 

Rebecca asked if there was anything in place to ensure this miscommunication doesn’t happen again. Richard shared that Rules need to be clear to SW Organisers and that the benefits will only apply to SW lifters. 

Rebecca asked if there was any anticipation to reduction of rebate due to lack of memberships due to COVID-19. Richard shared that last year we had 377 members, this year currently we have 70. It was discussed that people may be hesitant to join due to the pandemic. If lockdown eases, competitions will be able to go ahead and the membership will rise. 

It was agreed by all that we hope members will join to help support British Powerlifting in general. 

Rich asked for the exact criteria for a Development Competition which is stated below.  

New Criteria for SWPLA (Roy Day/Fromeside) Development Competitions.
Development lifter is a competitor in his/her first competition or who has never placed in the top 3 in a competition.

Previously agreed entry fees.

For Development comps we previously agreed that the entrants would be charged £15 more than standard and this extra £15 per entrant would be passed to SWPLA to help us to provide the promised free bp membership for the following year.

As the current membership fees for bp membership are:

Seniors £49
Juniors £25
Sub-Junior £15
Therefore, previously a sub junior or junior development competitor paying £15 extra comp entry fee towards his/her next years British Powerlifting membership is disadvantaged when compared to a senior development competitor also paying £15 extra entry fee.

New Criteria to make the differentials fairer between sub juniors, juniors and seniors.

Sub Junior development competitor pays £5 additional entry fee.

Junior development competitor pays £10 additional entry fee.

Senior development competitor pays £20 additional entry fee.

These additional amounts to be forwarded to SWPLA still and we will make up the additional £10 for sub junior. £15 for junior and £29 for senior for their next years bp membership fees from the Roy Day Development account.

Typical entry fees could be for example

Sub juniors development - £20 
(usually £15) + £5

Junior development - £25 

(usually £15) + £10

Senior development - £45 

(usually £25) + £20

The entry fees should be set by the competition organiser to that he/she can set an entry fee that allows for covering their costs but the £15 junior and £25 senior has historically been ok for most SWPLA organisers.

SWPLA will of course still supply every development competitor with a competitor’s medal and pay referees fuel expenses.

All new development lifters names, address and e mail address to be forwarded to the SWPLA secretary after the competition so that their next years BP membership can be arranged.

Additional Entry Fees

Sub Junior development competitor £5/lifter

Junior development competitor £10/lifter 

Senior development competitor £20/lifter

To be calculated by the competition organiser and forwarded to the SWPLA treasurer after the competition.

Participation Medals for the competition can be obtained from the SWPLA Secretary. Please request medal numbers with a couple of week’s notice so that we can arrange delivery if not attending the event.

Emily Greenway
Accounts were accepted by all. 

No notices of motion to EPA AGM – 30th January 2021 via Skype.  
Election of Officers

1. The following were elected unopposed as Divisional Council Officers for 2021.
	PRESIDENT
	Paul Rees

	CHAIRMAN
	Richard Parker

	GENERAL SECRETARY
	Emily Greenway

	TREASURER
	Drew Fackrell

	MEDIA OFFICER
	Matthew Parker/Emily Greenway

	TECHNICAL SECRETARY
	

	COACHING & DEVELOPMENT

SECRETARY 
	Paul Rees



	RECORDS REGISTRAR
	Alex Tosh

	EQUIPMENT & MERCHANDISING

OFFICER
	Emily Greenway

	CHILD PROTECTION

OFFICER
	Matthew Parker

	GLOS. REP
	Ryan Edwards

	BRISTOL REP
	Drew Fackrell

	SOMERSET REP
	Emily Greenway

	WILTS REP
	Charlotte Marillier

	DORSET REP
	Paul Rees

	DEVON REP
	Mark Rattenbury

	CORNWALL REP
	Adam Ferrett 

	COMPETITION DIARY COORDINATOR
	Emily Greenway


AOB
Proposals Received

1. Hira put forward about potential encouragement for the South West lifters to join up for 2021. It was agreed that unfortunately due to the pandemic, lifters will be hesitant to pay for the membership until they know if they’re going to be able to compete in 2021. Ideas were shared from Rich including Online Coaching, Workshops, Seminars, Online unofficial competitions & Question & Answers sessions. 
Rebecca also asked that information that was shared about these as well as meetings were sent via Email from British Powerlifting rather than solely social media as she has felt it’s not always reached her. Richard agreed to this.

Emily suggested that there could be a benefit for 2022 membership/competitions for SW members who did join in 2021 if there are no competitions able to go ahead. This would all depend on how the year pans out and at the moment this is very uncertain. Richard stated that members who join for 2021 are aware of the current situation before signing up. Emily suggested a free entry to a SW 2022 competition could be offered to members who joined for 2021 as a way of thanking 2021 members for still supporting. This would need to be decided in the second half of 2021 due to not knowing whether competitions may go ahead. 

Meeting concluded at 10:50am. 
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